
 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Date: 3/16/2020 Legal Review: 

☐ Yes - Reviewed 

☐ No - Not Reviewed 

☒ Review Not Required 

Department: Public Works 

Contact Name/Phone: Steve Banham / 360-255-5512 

Council Committee Review: 

☐ Community Development         ☐ Public Safety 

☐ Finance                                    ☒ Public Works 

☐ Parks                                        ☐ Other: _____________ 

Attachments: 

Interlocal Agreement with City of Bellingham 

Name of Agenda Item: 

Interlocal Agreement with City of Bellingham for Vactor Waste Facility Use 

Summary Statement: 

Staff would like to renew this Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellingham (COB) for vactor waste disposal. 
The COB accepts street sweepings and vactor waste materials and disposes of them in compliance with 
Department of Ecology (DOE) and Department of Health rules and regulations. Public Works used this disposal 
as an alternative to disposal at RDS which is currently less expensive. 
 
This would be a fourth term renewal through December 31, 2020 at the same price of $147.56 per ton. All other 
terms remain the same. 
 
The Public Works Committee reviewed this agreement at their March 4th meeting and concurred to recommend 
approval to City Council. The also concurred with the next annual renewal being signed by the Mayor provided 
there is no change in price or other significant terms of the agreement 
 
 

Recommended Action: 

Approve the 2020 renewal to Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellingham for Vactor Waste Facility Use 
and Authorize the Mayor’s signature.  Also authorize the Mayor to renew the 2021 renewal if there are no 
changes to the price or other major terms of the agreement. 
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